
Saddleworth & District Historical Society Inc. 
33A Burra Rd. Saddleworth S.A. 5413 

Email: Saddleworth.dhs@hotmail.com 

Minutes of Meeting 
Date Held: Sun 24th March 2019  At the: Saddleworth Museum. 

Present: Mark Kerrigan, David Gibbs, Sue Humphrys, Annie Kerrigan, Ross McDonald and Meron 

Lewcock. 

Apologies: Natalie Lewcock 

Minutes of last meeting: Read by Meron Lewcock. 2nd by Mark Kerrigan. 

Business arising from Minutes: 
 Sale of Old School: We have two new evaluations. 1 from Ray White and 1 from the Professionals. 

We will advertise for expressions of interest on Facebook two weeks before it goes onto the 

Market. Information will also go on to our Website. 

 The Museum is joining to the Town Garage Sale 5th of May and we need some more helpers on 

the day to man the stall and the Museum as we are also open that day too. 

 A working Bee to tidy up the Old School and rearrange some storage in the roller door shed will 

be held 9.00am on Sat. the 13th of April. We need to clear out the items stored in the school and 

give it a clean before it is sold. FI you could help on the day, please contact the secretary. [ph. No. 

below] 

 Meron Lewcock and Sue Humphrys are putting together an updated Museum blurb for the 

History SA’s web page for the Saddleworth & District Historical Soc. Inc. as the Musuem has 

changed its look in the last few years. 

 Tuesday, the 4th of June at 10.00am is the date set for our Wohlers Free High Tea and Tanunda 

Museum tour. The cost to you will only be a $3.00 entry fee for the Musuem. We need a 

minimum of ten people [max. of 15] and we will be car pooling if you need a ride. Please let the 

Secretary know if youwould like to come, it should be a very enjoyable day. 

 Painting the stobie pole tractor panels is still ongoing. 

 Arranging the Badges & Stickpins is still an ongoing project. 

 Museum self-evaluation. Ongoing 

Correspondence In-: 
 Email Invitation from Balaklava Museum for their History event – Lazy Daze & Old School Days 

opening a new display Pavilion on Sunday May 26th 2019 at Centenary Hall, May Terrace, 

Balaklava 1.30pm following by afternoon tea RSVP by May 18th 2019. Lorraine Jenner [Sec.] ph. 

0429811573 

 Email from The People’s Choice Community Lottery, the Paper ticket sales will commence 11th of 

May and we will be advised when we are to collect them from the Branch Network. Close of 

lottery ticket sales 30th of August. Drawn 9th of Oct. 

 Email from Tim Edwards re: Updated Saddleworth Old School Building evaluation. 

mailto:Saddleworth.dhs@hotmail.com


Correspondence out-: 
 Phone call to Wohlers to arrange the Free High Tea and Tanunda Museum visit. 

Treasurers Report: Read by Sue Humphrys. 2nd by Ross McDonald. 

New Business-: 
 P.R. work from David Gibbs. He spoke to the driver of Greenock Coach Charter, as to the 

Saddleworth Museum being put forward as a place to visit. 

 November is ‘Movember’ month and an idea has been put forwars to have a Barber display, 

perhaps in the Library to promote it. We have a barber display in the window at the moment. 

 At this stage we are postponing joining the History Month Activity site as we are prioritizing on 

the sale of the Old School and the completion of the displays. The Museum is still open on its 

advertised days and by request. 

General Business: 
 A Survey will be going out to find out what people think about the Museum and ways to improve 

patronage and ideas encourage more volunteers. If you have any ideas beforehand, you can 

email us or post them or drop them in the Museum letterbox on Burra Rd. 

 

Meeting ended @: 3.35pm. Next meeting to be held: 2:00pm. Sunday 26th of May 2019. 

Meron Lewcock Secretary: - SDHSInc. Ph. 88474170 


